
2705
Sponsor(s): Representatives Dunshee, Alexander, Lovick, Armstrong,
Wallace, Miloscia, Jarrett, Murray, Hankins, Schual-Berke, Boldt,
O’Brien, Newhouse, Eickmeyer, Orcutt, Hunt, Kagi, G. Simpson,
Clibborn, Grant, Sehlin, Pearson, Tom, Moeller, Romero, Nixon,
Anderson, Talcott, Conway, Kenney, Upthegrove, Morrell and Wood

Brief Description: Creating a developmental disabilities community
trust account.

HB 2705 - DIGEST

(SEE ALSO PROPOSED 1ST SUB)

Declares that the December 4, 2002, capital study of the
division of developmental disabilities residential habilitation
centers by the joint legislative audit and review committee
identifies options to dispose of excess property at Lakeland
Village, Rainier School, and Yakima Valley School that would not
impact current residential habilitation center operations.

Declares an intent to dispose of excess capital properties at
residential habilitation centers for persons with developmental
disabilities and to place the proceeds from their disposal into a
perpetual trust account for unserved persons with developmental
disabilities waiting for community-based developmental disability
services.

Requires that, by December 1, 2004, excess property and
harvestable timber identified in the 2002 joint legislative audit
and review committee capital study of the division of developmental
disabilities residential habilitation centers must be disposed of
and the proceeds deposited into the developmental disabilities
community trust account. Proceeds from future disposal of excess
or unused lands at the residential habilitation centers must be
deposited into the developmental disabilities community trust
account within ninety days of the date of their disposal.


